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	Comments


The Joint Non-Opt-In Entity (NOIE) Commenters
 appreciate ERCOT’s efforts to incorporate updates and improvements to the annual reporting of Demand response capability in the ERCOT Region.  As Demand response programs across the ERCOT Region continue to evolve in complexity and number, regular evaluation of reporting needs is an important aspect in the estimation of Resource adequacy.  

The Joint NOIE Commenters also support the February 3, 2020 ERCOT comments, and suggest the following improvements:
1) The threshold to determine NOIE reporting should be based on a methodology that is easier for NOIEs to verify and comply with.  To that end, paragraph (3) of Section 3.10.7.2.1, Reporting of Demand Response, should be based on ERCOT 4CP above 100 MW rather than the complex calculation that results from the average summer weekday, non-holiday consumption threshold of 1500 MWh.
2) The Demand Response Data Definitions and Technical Specifications should be reformatted into an Other Binding Document (OBD), and be revised to reflect the proposed processes for the 2020 reporting year via an OBD Revision Request (OBDRR).  Because a revision of an OBD must follow the OBD revision process, the Joint NOIE Commenters support a required annual review by the Technical Advisory Committee that provides an efficient market review process while also providing stakeholders a transparent and collaborative method for incorporating any necessary changes to the reporting details. 
3) The aforementioned OBDRR should memorialize that ERCOT Market Information System (MIS) access is not required for Demand response reporting purposes, and instead may be completed via Authorized Representative email communications.
  

4) The OBDRR should be reviewed and approved concurrently with Nodal Protocol Revision Request (NPRR) 933 so that the technical requirements and Protocol revisions are aligned.
� The Joint Non-Opt-In Entity Commenters (“Joint NOIE Commenters”) consists of Austin Energy, Brazos Electric Cooperative, CPS Energy, Golden Spread Electric Cooperative, Pedernales Electric Cooperative, South Texas Electric Cooperative, and Texas Electric Cooperatives, Inc.


� Non Opt-In Entities without ERCOT MIS needs have recently opted-out of digital certificates and MIS access in order to eliminate potential for non-compliance and cybersecurity incidents.





PRR_Template.doc
Page 43 of 3
PRR_Template.doc
Page 2 of 3
933NPRR-11 Joint NOIE Commenters Comments 022720
Page 2 of 2
PUBLIC

